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MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and 
 Commissioner Thomas Carrique 
 Chairs, Police Services Boards 
  
FROM: Richard Stubbings 
 Assistant Deputy Minister 
 Public Safety Division 
  
SUBJECT: Assistant Deputy Minister Announcement 

 

DATE OF ISSUE: June 8, 2023 
CLASSIFICATION: General Information  
RETENTION: Indefinite  
INDEX NO.: 23-0046 
PRIORITY: Normal  

 
I would like to advise that, after my time with the Ontario Public Service, most recently 
as the Assistant Deputy Minister (ADM) of the Public Safety Division (PSD), I will be 
retiring effective June 30, 2023. Further to this, I am pleased to announce the 
appointment of Kenneth (Ken) Weatherill, who will act on an interim basis as ADM, 
Public Safety Division, effective June 5, 2023. Ken and I will be working closely through 
the month of June to ensure a smooth transition. 
 
Ken’s career prior to the OPS spanned over 34 years in police services with 15 years in 
senior executive roles. He is a motivated, progressive executive with extensive 
experience leading police organizations with a focus on building community trust and 
relationships in the delivery of public safety. As the Deputy Inspector General of Policing 
and acting in the Inspector General of Policing role, he was instrumental in the 
establishment and operationalization of the Inspectorate of Policing and preparing for its 
elevated role once the Community Safety and Policing Act, 2019, is brought into force. 
 
Ken can be reached by email at kenneth.weatherill1@ontario.ca or by phone at 
437-922-3985.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support and partnership during 
my time with the Ministry of the Solicitor General. Please join me in welcoming Ken to 
the Public Safety Division as the incoming Assistant Deputy Minister. 
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Sincerely, 

 
Richard Stubbings 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division 
 
c:  Mario Di Tommaso, O.O.M. 
 Deputy Solicitor General, Community Safety 
  
 Ken Weatherill 
 A/Assistant Deputy Minister, Public Safety Division 
 


